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California State University, Long Beach

Curriculum and Educational Policies Council

Meeting 9, 2011-12
BH-302

Wednesday, 14 March, 2-4 PM

Members Present:  Christopher Brazier (Chair/CNSM), Norm Carter (Lecturers), Khue Duong (Alternate Secretary/Library), Tom Enders (Ex-Officio), Connie Ireland (CHHS), Nathan Jensen (International Education),  I-Hung Khoo (COE),  Jeff Koob (Social Work),  Cecile Lindsay (Provost Designee), Nim Marayong (Secretary/COE), Caitlin Murdock (CLA), Huong Tran Nguyen (CED), Sabine Reddy (CBA), Robin Richesson (COTA), Sarah Schrank (Vice Chair/CLA), M. Sue Stanley (Provost Designee), Tiffany Sum (COTA), Deborah Thien (CLA). 
Members Absent:  Kate Chen (CLA), Diane Hayashino (CAPS), Jeff Klaus (Designee, VP Student Services), Sal Kukalis (CBA), Xin Li (CED), Kent Merryfield (CNSM) , Lucy Nguyen (ASI), Brett Wanatanbe (ASI).
Chair Brazier convened the meeting at 2:00 pm.

1. Approval of the agenda: m/s/p
2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting: m/s/p
3. Announcements and requests for information: 
C. Brazier: The revised master’s policy is under reviewed by the senate
T. Enders: The university plans to implement the new GE policy starting in the Fall 2012 semester. A meeting will be called to inform the academic advisors on the new GE policy. 

C. Lindsay: A request was made to seek additional non-CSU jurors for the CSU Research Competition to be held on May 4-5th. Faculty members can send Cecile the contact information of interested individuals.
4. Proposal to change the name of the Department of Art to the School of Art, time certain 2:05. Chris Miles (Chair of the Department of Art) and Raymond Torres-Santos (Dean of COTA).
The council recommended the proposal for name change to the Academic Senate. m/s/p

5. Introduction of a completely revised GWAR policy, time certain 2:30. Linda Sarbo (GWAR coordinator), Susan Platt (Director of Testing and Evaluation Services), and Lynn Mahoney (Associate Vice President for Undergraduate Studies).
As the first reading, the council was presented with the revised GWAR policy, which includes

· Using WPE as the placement examination for GWAR

· Requirement that all students must complete an upper-division writing intensive capstone course with a grade of C or better

· Development of a new placement exam, GPE, to eventually replace WPE

· Description of pathways for the GWAR requirement for undergraduate and graduate students. 

The guests are invited back to the next CEPC meeting for further discussion on the policy.

6. New degree proposal: Educational Specialist Degree in School Psychology (EdS), Pupil Personnel Services Credential: School Psychology Option (PPS) in the Department of Advanced Studies in Education and Counseling, time certain 3:00. Kristin Powers 

The council recommended the new degree proposal to the Academic Senate. m/s/p

7. Adjournment at 3:30pm
The minutes have not been approved. 

Submitted by Nim Marayong
